Armfield Homeowners Association

Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes of November 11, 2004 Board Meeting
Present:
Tim Murray, Charlie Dutton, Dennis Kazuba, Dan Gordon and Paul Malherek

Management:
Barbara Brown

Administrative:
1. The minutes for the September Board meeting were approved.

2. The next Board meeting is scheduled for January 27 at the St. Veronica parish center.

Report of Committees:

1. The web site subcommittee provided a verbal report, prepared by Jamie Murray.  So far the site has recorded 204 hits to date.  IPower will still be providing development support as required, but Jamie will submit minor updates for posting.

2. The Communications committee reported that the newsletter went out.  A $200 profit was realized from sales of advertisements.  The Directory is still in progress.

3. The social committee reported that Santa will be visiting the neighborhood again, but the date is TBD.

4. Security, Pool, and Grounds and Roads did not provide a report.

Management Agent Report:

1. Barbara Brown from Armstrong Management discussed the new “team” approach that the company has implemented to better serve the Association.  Barbara and Trudy Peterson will be the primary contacts for the Board from now on.  Jay Morrell will focus on covenant violations.

2. The action list was reviewed.

3. Management provided an updated violation chart and list of recently approved ARC applications.

4. A proposal from DPW Enterprises was presented for tree removal at Lees Corner and Bellerose.  The proposal was tabled until the next meeting.

5. Management provided additional information concerning the selection of a debit card or credit card for use by the Association.  The Board agreed that a single credit card would be obtained in the name of the President.

Unfinished Business:

1. The situation with Chantilly Green and traffic in the Springhaven cul-de-sac was discussed.  Barbara Brown will provide a point of contact with the Chantilly Green BOD.

2. A revised proposal from Valley Crest for seeding at 13608 Clary Sage was tabled until the next meeting. Dan Gordon has action to contact Valley Crest to discuss.

3. A proposal from Valley Crest for tree planting at Armfield Farm Drive and Centerville Rd was tabled until the next meeting. 

New Business:

1. A letter from the Fairfax County Department of Health concerning pool house violations was tabled until the next meeting.  The violations include a requirement to relocate the telephone wall jack and a defective baby pool gate closer.

2. A proposal from DPW Enterprises for removal of existing metal signposts and installation of wooden posts for $1,407 was tabled until the next meeting. 

Member Forum:
1. A letter of concern was received from a resident at 13710 Rosetree Ct regarding the new development being constructed by National Capital Land & Development, and the potential impact on traffic on Centerville Road. The owner was also concerned that the Association was not notified of the total number of units planned.  During the annual meeting, representatives from the company provided details on the new development, including the number of proposed units.

Financial Matters:

1. Management presented financial reports for the period ending September 30, 2004. There was $12,033.22 in the operating account and $86,998.97 in the Suntrust money market account and certificates of deposit.

2. The draft 2005 budget was approved.  For 2005, member dues will increase to $113.04 per quarter. The increase is due to increased costs incurred by the Association for services, and the need to increase funding for the repair and replacement reserve.

Executive Session:
1. Armstrong Management presented a delinquency report and a collection status report.

2. See separate meeting minutes for Executive Session violation hearings. 

Minutes Approved: 







Date:









PAGE  
1

